## **OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR**

**Professor S Bruce Dowton**MB BS MD FACMG FRACP
Vice-Chancellor and President



26 March 2021

Professor QIU Yong President, Tsinghua University Haidian District, Beijing 100084 P. R. China

Dear Professor Qiu

I am pleased to extend my sincere congratulations to you and your colleagues for the 110th anniversary of Tsinghua University.

Since Tsinghua Xuetang began its first semester in April 1911, Tsinghua has been connecting China to the world. I trust Tsinghua will continue to excel in academia and research as a leading higher education institution in the world, contributing to knowledge creation and technology innovation.

We are delighted to have partnered with you for more than a decade to jointly offer excellent academic and research collaborative opportunities for our students and faculties, and jointly contribute to the wider communities where we are by offering excellent education and delivering research outcomes with global impact.

I look forward to more successful student and academic collaborations between us as we work together to overcome the challenges that we both face during these uncertain times, and to strengthen our partnership by building long term strategies.

Congratulations again for your 110 years anniversary and my very best wishes to you all.

Sincerely

Professor S Bruce Dowton MD Vice-Chancellor and President